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Forest Industries TC

Meeting of 10 January 2007

Use of Code Lists

Introduction

1.  Although there are a number of data exchanges currently in place using eFIDS we have not formalised the use of code lists despite numerous informal discussions prior to the creation of the TC.   Whilst eFIDS are flexible enough to cope without code lists there are advantages in using them from both a processing and reporting viewpoint.      

This paper sets out potential areas where code lists could operate and potential sources of information.

Potential Areas for Adoption of Code Lists

Organisations

2.  Many of those currently using eFIDS are doing so, or are planning to do so, with more than one trading partner.  There is also likely to be much interchange between the partners therefore a standard list of organisations to be used by all would be beneficial.  

2.1.  There is currently a list of trading organisations registered with UN/ECE however that may be too remote for use within the UK forest industries.  Another approach would be to agree and maintain the list with the TC/EBF.  A useful starting point is for all members to identify who they are currently trading with using eFIDS.

Geographical areas

3.  This includes supply areas such as Forest Districts or Coupes.  For round timber this information is already recorded for Chain of Custody and management reporting.  

3.1.  Although many organisations use the Forestry Commission structure there are issues with maintenance as boundaries often change.  The Coupe structure within FC is reasonable static however we would need to agree a similar coding for private sector supplies. 

Species

4.   For round timber there is a reasonably consistent use of species across the industry and it is not felt that standardisation would be too difficult.

4.1. There is already a list of species used by FC and the private sector in Woodland Grants and in timber sales.  This can be used in both eFIDS and in the GIS standards.

Products

5.  Although this is probably the most desirable area for code lists it is probably the most difficult to achieve.  Although there is general consistency in some areas subtle differences in specification can make a considerable difference.  This applies to both round timber and sawn material.   We also need to consider qualitative aspects of products as well as quantitative aspects such as dimensions.

5.1.  Any standardisation will require organisations to be prepared to modify their existing definitions and this is often difficult if they are working to a customer’s specification.  It may be best if code lists are used to define generic products for industry wide analysis in addition to the maintaining the existing terminology between trading partners.

Conclusion

6.  There are no doubt other areas and factors involving the use of Code Lists however it is felt that TC members should consider their approach now before the situation becomes irretrievable.
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